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REGISTER FOR THE FALL FAPEL MEETING AT: 

HTTP://FLAPEL.ORG/REGISTER-FOR-AN-EVENT/ 

 THE INTERNATIONAL MORGRIDGE READING CENTER,  

UNIVERSITY OF CENTRAL FLORIDA, ORLANDO 

RECEPTION 10/2/16 AND MEETING 10/3/16 

PRESIDENT’S WELCOME LETTER 

Valerie A. Storey, University of Central Florida  

Dear Colleagues, 

It is an honor and pleasure to serve 

you as President of FAPEL.  As 

university professors, we design and 

deliver cutting edge FDOE state 

approved educational leadership 

programs, and as such impact school 

leadership at both the building and 

district level throughout the state and 

beyond.  

FAPEL, Florida Association of 

Professors of Educational Leadership, 

has been bringing together professors 

of education leaders for decades. Our 

fall and spring meetings have been 

known for delivering data, information, 

and insights from a variety of speakers. 

In addition, our spring meetings have 

included meeting with state legislators 

to discuss critical issues such as 

leadership standards, program  

 

approval, and program accountability 

systems. 

     The agenda for this year’s fall 

meeting is extremely pertinent to our 

programs in relation to FELE and 

developing partnership approaches to 

design and delivery of educational 

leadership programs. We look 

forward to seeing representation from 

all Florida institutions offering state 

approved programs. Join the FAPEL 

Board for the evening reception 

(Sunday, October 2
nd

, Doubletree 

Hotel, UCF, Orlando) to meet new 

and old friends, and at the fall 

meeting embrace new strategies and 

practices to benefit your educational 

leadership program.  

Valerie A. Storey, Ph.D. 

President, FAPEL 
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ABOUT FAPEL 

FAPEL is the Florida Association of 

Professors of Educational 

Leadership. The purpose of the 

organization is to promote the 

improvement of the education of 

educational leaders through 

teaching, research, and service 

within a program of activities 

including, but not limited to the 

following:  

¶To foster educational improvement 

through the inclusion of 

educational leadership in the 

teaching and learning process , 

¶To provide l eadership in the 

effective implementation and 

evaluation of statewide projects 

and program , 

¶  To promote the flow of 

information, ideas, and services 

among professors of educational 

leadership in Florida , 

¶To work cooperatively and 

collaboratively with simil ar state, 

regional, national, and global 

organizations , 

¶To sponsor professional 

conferences and workshops on 

behalf of the membership , 

¶  To provide an organized forum for 

experimentation, research, and 

development , 

¶To provide leadership in the 

development, implementation, 

evaluation, and redesign of 

educational leadership consistent 

with valued research and history, 

and most recent needs, research, 

and development , and  

¶To provide expertise drawn from 

the membership to help shape, 

define, implement, evaluate, and 

positively influence educational 

leadership policy and for all 

interested or affected stakeholders.  

 FAPEL NEWSLETTER 

"By attending this fall's meeting, I was reminded that FAPEL is fully committed 

to engaging in meaningful reflection and advocacy that supports the school 

leaders responsible for creating successful student outcomes in the state of 

Florida.  As I transition into my new role of Director of Leadership 

Development, I look forward to partnering with local institutions of higher 

education to strengthen our district's leadership pipeline and provide our school 

leaders with quality, research-based professional learning opportunities."  

Enrique Vela, Director of Teaching and Leadership Development, School 

District of Palm Beach County, UCF doctoral candidate 
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Above are the FAPEL attendees of the fall 2015 meeting which was hosted by the University of Central Florida at the 

Morgridge International Reading Center on Monday, October 5th, 2015.  A special thanks to UCF for hosting us. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Fall Meeting - The Fall 2015 FAPEL meeting was held on October 5, 2015 at 

the Morgridge International Reading Center on the UCF campus in Orlando. 

Pamela Carroll, Dean of UCF’s College of Education and Human 

Performance, welcomed the meeting participants. Plenary presentations 

included a report on the FDOE Commissioners Leadership Academy (by 

Enrique Vela, who participated in the Academy); an update on state and 

national initiatives related to educational leadership preparation (by FAPEL 

President Daniel Reyes-Guerra); an overview of Florida’s Value-Added 

Model (by Deputy Commissioner Brian Dassler); and an update on FELE 3.0 

scores and ongoing development/enhancement work (by Psychometric, 

Scoring, and Reporting Supervisor Suleyman Olgar and Bureau Chief Phil 

Canto of FDOE). Concurrent sessions featured various FAPEL members 

presenting on research topics and promising practices related to leadership 

preparation. The business meeting included presentation of the following slate 

of officer nominees: Jerry Johnson (President Elect), Fern Aefsky (Secretary), 

and Olivia Hodges (Treasurer). 

Please, review the web-links that are available on our FAPEL website:  

http://flapel.org/links/ . 

Membership is open to any faculty member in any Florida college or 

university with assigned responsibilities in teaching, research, and service 

for educational leadership upon payment of annual dues.  Graduate 

students in educational leadership and policy may also become members. 

Board of Directors 

President 

Valerie Storey, University of Central Florida 

valerie.storey@ucf.edu 

President-Elect 

Jerry Johnson, University of Central Florida 

jerry.johnson@ucf.edu 

Secretary 

Fern Aefsky, St. Leo University 

fern.aefsky@saintleo.edu 

Treasurer 

Olivia Hodges, University of South Florida,     

St. Petersburg, ohodges@mail.usf.edu 

Past-President 

Daniel Reyes-Guerra, Florida Atlantic University 

dreyes@fau.edu 

Newsletter Editor (Ex-Officio) 

Julie Gray, University of West Florida 

jgray2@uwf.edu 

Pictured in Photo - Back row: Kenneth Murray, Associate Professor UCF, Colleen 

Lord, UCF graduate and USF St. Pete faculty, Colton Tapoler FLVS faculty and UCF 

doctoral student, Marjorie Ceballos, OCPS Senior. Administrator and UCF doctoral 

student, Valerie Storey, Associate Professor UCF; Front row: Kadie Mullens Embry 

Riddle doctoral advisor and UCF doctoral student, Hilary Buckridge, Sr. Director 

Advanced Studies OCPS and Rose Taylor, Professor UCF. 
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Dr. Rhonda Blackwell-Flanagan, Dr. Patricia Maslin-

Ostrowski, and Dr. Daniel Reyes-Guerra at the spring 

2016 reception 

Spring Meeting – The Spring 2016 FAPEL meeting was held on January 19, 

2016 at the Alumni Center on the FSU campus in Tallahassee. Marcy Driscoll, 

Dean of FSU’s College of Education, welcomed the meeting participants. 

Presentations included a report and group discussion on proposed Florida 

legislation regarding state approval of educational leadership preparation 

programs (by FAPEL President Daniel Reyes-Guerra and FSU Assistant 

Professor Marytza Gawlick); an overview of the state board-approved 

legislative agenda (by Deputy Commissioner Brian Dassler); and an update on 

FELE 3.0 with explicit focus on the scoring process for the FELE written 

assessment  (by Psychometric, Scoring, and Reporting Supervisor Suleyman 

Olgar and Bureau Chief Phil Canto of FDOE, and Chief Scorer Louis Blessing). 

Concurrent sessions featured various FAPEL members presenting on research 

topics and promising practices related to leadership preparation. Considerable 

discussion between and among FAPEL members and presenters focused largely 

on specific elements of proposed legislation, questions concerning validity of 

some specifics, and whether and how FAPEL might stay involved in the 

legislative process. 

 

Past President’s Message 

Daniel Reyes-Guerra, Ph.D. 
THREE BIG NEWS ITEMS FROM THIS PAST YEAR: 

NEW FAPEL BOARD 

I want to welcome the new officers on board, who now take office as of July 1, 2016 to begin their new two-year terms.  

Valerie Storey (UCF), who has served as our President-Elect for two years, now takes the office of President; Jerry 

Johnson (UCF), who has served as our Secretary, now becomes President-Elec.  Fern Aefsky (St. Leo) will serve as 

secretary and Olivia Hodges (USF – St. Petersburg) now succeeds Rhonda Blackwell-Flanagan (FSU), who served for 

multiple terms as our Treasurer.  I remain on for two more years as the Past President, taking the seat vacated by Rose 

Taylor (UCF).   

NEWSLETTER 

Importantly, in this last year we brought aboard Julie Gray as an ex-officio member of the Board, in the role of Newsletter 

Editor.  One of the initiatives that the 2015-16 Board had taken on was to further communication with our members and 

the public at large by issuing a newsletter.  It is our intent to publish twice a year.  In this first issue, we welcome any 

feedback that you can on this new addition to the FAPEL services we provide our members. 

GRADUATE STUDENT INITIATIVE 

As I begin my term as Past President, I want to begin my term by reviving the Past President’s Graduate Program.  The 

idea of this program is for FAPEL to create a special pre-meeting session for doctoral students to discuss the issues and 

challenges facing those students who wish to join the Academy.  Beyond that, I want to link these students to mentors 

around Florida who are researching and teaching in areas that our graduate student members are pursuing in their 

dissertations, and also provide these students the opportunity to present their studies to us during our meetings, as was done 

this past fall with our graduate student poster-board session. 

To do this, I need your support.  Please, email me at dreyes@fau.edu if you are interested in serving as a mentor to a 

doctoral student.  Include your areas of research and/or interest.  This could lead to further opportunities, including the 

ability to publish together.  Also, please, email me the names and email addresses for any and all doctoral students you 

advise who you would want to join this program.  I will contact and encourage them to participate in the program.   

As a reminder, since the beginning of July marks our new fiscal year, now is the time for you to go on-line and renew 

your membership for FAPEL at:  http://flapel.org/become-a-member-of-fapel/. 


